SFAC Meeting November 8, 2013

Wes Melo, Commissioner Joe Laurance and Sue Kupillas represented Douglas County and CHF at this meeting, invited by Bill Wickman, Chairman.

Bill Wickman met Wes, Joe and Sue  for breakfast at Black Bear at 8:30 before the 10:00 meeting.  The following are the notes from the breakfast discussion.  Joe said he is Chair of the AOC Public Lands Committee; and the  Southern Oregon Clean Energy Committee, including Lake, Lane, Klamath, Josephine, Jacksons, Curry and Douglas Counties.  He said that Wyden’s legislative proposal is a closely held secret, but he was told we wouldn’t like it.  It will not include solutions to the problems with ESA, NEPA or EAJA, so will be ineffective.  Joe encouraged us to have a packaged letter response to send to Wyden when he introduces his legislation, and make sure newspapers get your response.  

Bill Wickman said he has sent out talking points, and that we should all respond including what we expect of legislation using the talking points.  We cant anger Wyden but we have to be specific and clear.  

Bill said his approach would be to re-write the manuals that agencies use to implement laws that are in place.  They have room for interpretation.  He uses quotes from Norm Johnson and Jerry Franklin, who the administration listen to, to make his points.  

The points should include quality of Air, Water, Fire, Safety, Tourism and recreation.

Joe was talking about the Norman McLean books, Storm King about  Yarnell Hill and the death of 19 firefighters.  Joe has a proposed resolution for people to sign on to which we could use to get like groups to sign on.  

One approach to deal with the current notion that we must “reintroduce fire into the forest management” is that “THE FOREST MUST BE PREPARED TO RE-INTRODUCE FIRE”.

Bill Wickman’s thought was that we could use our education format to talk about the effect of fire on municipal water supplies.  Example, the Rim Fire possible effect on the water supply for San Francisco.  We can show the  Hetch Hetchy reservoir with green trees before the fire; they show the fire-killed trees and how close it came.  Then show silting and costs and time of cleaning up to achieve good water again.  Is there expertise we can use for this?  Mark Rentz (Bill works with him) has credentials.  Some of the counties would contribute money to get this done.  Pat Kitterer and Frank Stewart know about the old T III funds. Wes suggested,  Peter Kolb, now extension forester, would also be a good resource.  Wes also said look at the Haymond fire and the effect on the water supply for Denver.  Over $30 million was spent cleaning up the silting in the water from the fire.  Also include effect on agriculture, show wine country. 

Next topic was how do we formalize the relationship with like groups and where do we find the like groups, to create a meaningful coalition?  Bill (?) has a resolution  we could use.  All Bill needs is a letter to confirm relationship so he can use our organizational name.  Joe said redo letterhead for SFAC including groups that have signed on in one way or another.  Bill agreed when he gets more signed on.  Bill will draft a sample letter to accomplish this and send it out.

We don’t know the timing on the Wyden legislation but should be soon and ready to go.  Paul Pierce, former Skamania County Commissioner chairs the NFS&C coalition.  They are working on response.  Senator Rash from Idaho is another good contact.  Also the ED of Nevada AOC and Arkansas.  Joe can contact them.  Eldorado Chamber will help Bill update letterhead.       

Mendocino NF Supervisors Office, Willows, CA  10:00 AM

The following were registered in attendance:  Bill Wickman, SFAC; Bruce Courtright; Commissioner Joe Laurance; Wes Melo, CHF; Gary Evans, County Supervisor; Sean Curtis, Modoc County Resource Analyst; Mark Lathrop, Sierra Pacific Ind.;d d Dennis Cantra, Tehama County Supervisor; Leonard Moty, Shasta County Supervisor; Gerry Hemmingsen, Del Norte County Supervisor; Tim Holasiro, Congressman Lamal; Marcia Armstrong, Siskiyou County Supervisor; Steve Brink, CFA; Jack Sweeney, El Dorado County former Supervisor; Brenda Haynes, Congressman LaMalfa;  Dick Wright, SCCC Shasta County; Sylvia Milligan, SCCC, TCCC Roc; Randy Hanvelt,  Tuolumne County Supervisor; Paul Roen, Sierra County Supervisor; Mike Wood, Local 3074 Carpenter’s Union, Plumas County; Sue Kupillas, CHF; Mike Applegarth, El Dorado County; Laurel Brent-Bumb, CEO El Dorado Chamber and  SFAC Spokesperson; Frank Stewart, Fire Safe, Fire Escape Program; Laurie Simpson, Plumas County Supervisor

Announcement:  Sierra Cascade Dialogue was brought up, to reintroduce fire into the landscape encouraged to attend meeting on December 12;   The first topic was to discuss how we expand partners.  How can we work more efficiently to get involved with changes in NEPA, EAJ and ESA.  Javier and Bill met and talked about the importance of LaMalfa, McClinlock,  Boxer, Feinstein to get engaged or at least hear our message.  We need to get more County Commissioner/Supervisors to sign on to get their attention.  Then the letterhead needs to change to reflect the coalition of SFAC.  It should include Douglas County OR and CHF.  We should use Wyden’s statements to bring our CA Senators together.  Bring message to NV, CA, OR, and CA staff.  Tim says we need to work on Boxer situation.  Marsha said Wyden is highcentered on Oregon Lands issue, not CA, so the solution of giving lands to State doesn’t give emphasis to county control.  Joe L. said Wyden will address the forest issue but wont include ESA, NEPA and EAJA.  We need to develop points to address this using court decisions, and successful EIS documents.  EAJA is harder to address.  We need to make them put up a bond when filing lawsuits, so our government can recover something when they lose.  HO of talking points.  

Steve said the importance of Boxer cant be overstated.  Feinstein cant carry CA by herself (Udall is an example).  Only multi-state legislation will fly in the Senate.  They are only interested in legislation with a national purpose.  Murkowski, Wyden, Udall prime players.

The importance of the Farm Bill with no EAJA and CE duplication.  Bill W. sent info on sources of information and gave input.  How can we take advantage of the groups already signed on.  Bill will draft a letter to confirm groups signed on to SFAC coalition and mail it out.  Jack Sweeney, said don’t be too hung up on legislation, but look at process and work with agency staff.  One win on process will help.  Bill said to work on both legislation and process.

Marsha  talked about valuation of ecosystem services; NY has a watershed affected by a hurricane; NJ rebuilding water system.  It needs to be taken care of whether it is an airshed or watershed.  Randy said we are a balanced environmental organization not a single issue activist organization.  When do we get funding for SFAC and become a national organization?  Bruce suggested we force agencies to address global warming through an executive order.  Bruce and Sierra Cascade will send executive order.  Sylvia said recreation formed a group to write up a proposal.  They used the ‘coordination’ in NEPA along with county supervisors for their OHV project.  Bill talked about the social/economic study made some headway, but what happened with it?  

In the afternoon, we talked about educational short spots to focus on a few issues.  Suggestions were as follows:

1.  Water-NC Lake Orville out of the Feather River Watershed showing the relationship of the forest to the water sources and how fire affects watersheds for municipal areas.  Another example is the Hayman Fire affecting the Denver Watershed and the Hetchhetcho affecting the San Francisco water supply and power.  What happens if it burns compared to protection by thinning.   Ray Haupt has much information in his water study at UC Berkley according to Marsha.  Also, look at the LA watersupply sources.  

2. Tie two segments of AG to water.  The mountain forestry like agriculture (wine industry) in taking care of water sources.

3. Frank suggested we show the visual impacts of fire on wildlife in loss of life, habitat, sediment and use the emotional approach.                                                                      

CHF will take the lead.  Frank Stewart, Bruce Courtwright, Sean Curtis and Mark Lathrop will work with CHF to start on these short You Tube like ads.

The Farm Bill was discussed, and sending out sample letters of support.  Individual counties will send letters.  Sue will send letter to Walden.

Senate proposal is not out yet, but they will get a letter from the Medford Chamber

(not too sure about this next discussion but I will put the notes in.)  

Ray Haupt describes a healthy forest

Obama can get email to form partnerships in agencies to achieve climate resilience

1. Identify task force and recommend to WH

2. Resolution from SFAC

3. Our task force linked with WH

4. Get US Reps. To work on this

5. Monitor process                                  

We now have un-electeds designing regional plans with no local control

Agenda-next years meeting with political staff and regional foresters from Region 5 and 6

Have Walden’s office insist (something) USFW, and water resources 

The rest of the notes are pretty sketchy, but its about SFAC future meetings, so I think Bill has the notes for this.  

Sue Kupillas, Executive Director, CHF

